
MEETING REPORT 
 

 
Council of the R.M. of Reciprocity No. 32 held their regular meeting of Council on 
Thursday, July 11, 2024 at the Municipal Office in the R.M. of Reciprocity No. 32, 
Saskatchewan, with all Councillors present.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:00am with Reeve Arthur presiding. 
 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on June 13, 2024 and the Budget Meeting held on 
June 25, 2024, were approved as circulated. The Statement of Financial Activities for the 
month of June was accepted as presented and the accounts were passed and approved 
for payment. 
 
Council approved purchase of concrete parking blocks to be placed in the front of the 
office building and acknowledged receipt of 4 road closed notices. Council awarded the 
10th Annual Bursary of $2,000 to Callie Smith, recognizing an excellent candidate. 
Council passed a bylaw and authorized a letter of support to be sent to MLA Daryl 
Harrison and Premier Scott Moe supporting the Saskatchewan Broadband Action 
Committee (SBAC) in their efforts in achieving broadband infrastructure parity for all 
Saskatchewan residents, regardless of address, by 2025. A donation to the Border-Line 
Housing Company outdoor expansion project was also authorized. 
 
Public Works Supervisor, Armstrong, and Assistant Public Works Supervisor, Mailhiot, 
attended the meeting to discuss various matters pertaining to workshop operation. 
 
A number of road right-of-way applications were approved. 
 
Correspondence was received and filed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20am.  


